ROARING 40°S

Official Newsletter of Apex 40

For Continuing MELBOURNE/GIPPSLAND BRANCH
Fellowship
President: Lorraine Burgess Secretary: Jean Goff
Phone 848-1777 Phone 5795275
Correspondence:’ 985 Centre Road, SOUTH OAKLEIGH, 3167
‘Next Dimner: CHRISTMAS SOCIAL at CLARKE HALL, SYNDAL TECH SCHOOL

Lawrence Road, SYNDAL
Great focd! Great Company! No expense spared
on entertainment!
Come along and be enthralled by the M.G. Revellers
Social Drinks 7.00 p.m, Dinner 7.30p.m.

($12.00 per head®
B,Y.0.G.

Contact Sec. Jean (5795275) if you wish to come as soon as possible, but no
later than Monday 2lst November -- Caterers Syndal Tech Mothers Club.
List of those already booked

Angus (2) Ritchie, K. (2} Kinder (2)
Bentley (2) Cunliffe (2) Lusch (4)
Buchanan (2) Dick (2} . Reid (2).
Burgess (2} Flaherty (2) Roach (2).-
Butler (1) Frazer (2). Speirs (3)
Blackley (2) Gaffney (2) Tanner (1)
Caughey (2) . © Goff (2) Thompson (2)
Ritchie J. {2) Haymes (2) Topp (2)

‘Whitchurch (1)

Last Dinner: A most enjoyable evening was held at the BoxHill Golf Club.
Qur numbers were down to 42 -- why did you stay away? Were you afraid of
being elected. You needn't have worried -- Lorraine and I were back in
Office before we had time to blink. We have sent a donation of $50 to
Esperance Apex Club together with a nomination for me to be a member of the
"Universal Mumbliers Society". What cheekl  I'm just a soft-voiced genteel
lady.

It was reported that at a recent meeting of Apex National Board the following
canment was made -- "A 1ittle known organisation is APEX 4u. The organisa-
tion is a loose knit collection of clubs (numbering scme 30 in total) whose
members are recently retired Apexians. Apart from meeting periodically to
enjoy fellowship, the APEX 40 organisation has dmated a total of nearly
$4,000 to our Bushfire Appeal." (We're being recognised at last.)

START SAVING NOW!

1984 RORT - DEVENPORT - Friday evening May llth to Sunday May 13th
Why not make it a holiday in Tassie and experience the THRILL of winning at the
Hobart or Launceston Casino? seeing the magnificent mauntain, rural and
coastal scenery, or pulling your foot from a bog at the discontinued South
West dam site! For those going for the weekend it is envisaged travelling
Mel/Devenport on Friday evening arriving about 8.00p.m. returning to
Melbourne on Sunday about 4.00p.m. If going earlier there are plenty of
flights or you may like to be seasick on the "Empress of Australia".

To all of those who won't be at the dinner Lorraine and I would like to wish
you a very merry Christmas and a Happy and Prosperous New Year. Take care
o the roads -~ we want to see you next year, Hope to hold cur first dinner
-at Karinya Lodge on Wednesday 15th February, 1984

Cheerio for now
Jean Goff

(DON'T FORGET SUBS. $4.00 $8.00 Double)




